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Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time ,  Sunday, July 20, 2025 

Weekday Mass Schedule 

NO Weekday Mass 

July 1– August 8 

 

 

 

Weekend Mass Schedule 

Saturday 4:00 pm St. Mark 

Saturday 4:00 pm St. Therese 

Sunday 8:30 am St. Mark 

Sunday 8:30 am St. Therese 

Sunday 10:30 am St. Therese 

Reconciliation Schedule 

Saturday 3:00 pm Both Parishes 

Sunday 8:00 am Both Parishes 

 

 

 



Liturgical Ministry 
SignUp Genius is available on the St. Mark  Website 
 

July 26 and 27 

4:00 pm 

Servers:    Russell H. 

Lectors:     

Ushers:     Don B. 

Extraordinary Ministers:   Linda S., Margee  and Al R. 

 

8:30  am 

Servers:    Rick A., Larry M. 

Lectors:    Christine L. 

Ushers:     Larry and Sue S. 

Extraordinary Ministers:   Todd J., Pam Z., Betty K. 

 

Liturgical Ministry 
 

July 26 and  27 

4:00  pm 

Servers:    
Lectors:   Phyllis 
Ushers:    
Extraordinary Ministers:  Natalie, Donna, Phyllis 
 
8:30 am 
Servers:    
Lectors:  Jami 
Ushers:  
Extraordinary Ministers:  Jami & John, Ken 
a 

10:30 am 
Servers:     
Lectors:    Barb 
Ushers:     
Extraordinary Ministers:   Barb, JoAnne, Liz 

Saturday,  July 26  4:00 pm      Cynthia Singstock 

Sunday,    July 27   8:30 am     Roberta Halkoski 

                10:30 am     Parish Family  

 

Saturday,   July 26      4:00 pm     Joseph Buska Jr. 

Sunday,     July 27       8:30 am     Parish Family Members  

Saint Mark                       Saint Therese                      

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministry 

Mass Intentions 

Marian Shrine Candle 
Week of July 20 

  Harold Lyon 

Sanctuary Lamp  

Week of  July 20-26 

        Dolores Heil               

Eucharistic Adoration Eucharistic Adoration 

Friday 9:00 am—Noon,  followed by the Divine Mercy Chaplet  Tuesday—Thursday 8:45 am—8:00 pm 

Readings for the week of July 20, 2025 

Sunday:  Gn 18:1-10a/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 5 (1a)/Col 1:24-28/Lk 10:38-42 

Monday: Ex 14:5-18/Ex 15:1bc-2, 3-4, 5-6/Mt 12:38-42 

Tuesday: Sg 3:1-4b or 2 Cor 5:14-17/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9/Jn 20:1-2, 11-18  

Wednesday: Ex 16:1-5, 9-15/Ps 78:18-19, 23-24, 25-26, 27-28/Mt 13:1-9 

Thursday: Ex 19:1-2, 9-11, 16-20b/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56/Mt 13:10-17 

Friday:  2 Cor 4:7-15/Ps 126:1bc-2ab, 2cd-3, 4-5, 6/Mt 20:20-28 

Saturday: Ex 24:3-8/Ps 50:1b-2, 5-6, 14-15/Mt 13:24-30 

Next Sunday: Gn 18:20-32/Ps 138:1-2, 2-3, 6-7, 7-8 (3a)/Col 2:12-14/Lk 11:1-13 



RESCHEDULED March for Life Wisconsin – July 26, 2025: 
Because of the demonstrations on Saturday, June 14, which 
closed streets around the Capitol in Madison, the Wisconsin 
March for Life has been rescheduled.  This joyful and peace-
ful march to protect every human life has been rescheduled 
to 2-4pm on Saturday, July 26, 2025, on the State Street 
steps at the State Capitol in Madison. 
Individuals and families, please join us to 
stand for life!  A bus will run from 
Wausau, picking up in Stevens Point, and 
another from Chippewa Falls, picking up 
in Mauston. Visit MarchforLifeWiscon-
sin.org for details and to sign up, or scan 
the QR code to the right. 
 

 

 

From the Diocese 

Help for End-of-Life Healthcare and Funeral Questions: Last fall, 
Wisconsin's bishops released the 4th edition of their pastoral 
letter on end of life decisions, Now and at the Hour of Our 
Death. The letter provides guidance on many aspects of end-of-
life planning and decisions, and it can be 
accessed at wisconsincatholic.org/parish-
resources/endoflife/, or by scanning the QR 
code to the right. For questions related to 
the moral principles for end of life decisions, 
you may contact Christopher Ruff in the 
Office for Ministries and Social Concerns 
(cruff@diolc.org). 

 

Martin’s Minutes: Father Martin joined the 
diocese as our new Vicar for Clergy and 
while the  role is new, his weekly “Martin’s 
Minutes” continues! Please check out his 
down-to-earth and brief thoughts at the 
following link or by using your smartphone 

to scan the QR code to the right.  

 

Help those Afflicted by the Tragic Flooding in Texas: Catholic 
Charities is rushing assistance to those devastated by the recent 
catastrophic flooding in Texas, as the death toll continues to 
climb and whole communities are dis-
placed. Please consider donating – visit 
www.cclse.org and click on the “Texas 
Flood Relief” tab, or scan the QR code on 
the right. And please hold in your prayers 
the souls of those who lost their lives, their 
grieving families and loved ones, and all 
who are suffering as a result of this tragic 
disaster. 
 

Have you asked someone recently?  Do you know 
someone in your life who you think would make a 
good priest? Have you ever told them that? If not, 
you should! A significant contributing factor to young 
men discerning the priesthood has been the invita-
tion and encouragement they receive from others, 
particularly parents, teachers, mentors, and role 
models. Don’t be afraid to tell a young man that they 
would make a good priest, as that may be just what 
they have been waiting for. Once you encourage 
them, don’t hesitate to put them in contact with me 
to continue that conversation. I can be reached at: Fr. 
Steven Weller, Director of Vocational Recruitment for 
the Diocese of La Crosse, 3710 East Ave. S. PO Box 
4004, La Crosse, WI 54602; or by phone at: 
608.791.2667. God bless you! 

http://marchforlifewisconsin.org
http://marchforlifewisconsin.org
http://www.wisconsincatholic.org/endoflife
http://www.wisconsincatholic.org/endoflife
https://www.wisconsincatholic.org/parish-resources/endoflife/
https://www.wisconsincatholic.org/parish-resources/endoflife/
mailto:cruff@diolc.org
http://www.cclse.org


The Parish Office is being remodeled.  It will now have insu-
lated walls, drywall, new ceiling tiles and new carpeting.  
Sponsored by the  Ladies Council, June Bug donation and  
Parish Family donations.    

The Parish Office has temporarily been moved to the 
Catechetical Room during construction.  

July 20 after the 8:30 am Liturgies.  Visit with 
fellow parishioners over free coffee, punch, 
donuts, and cookies!  Sponsored by St. Mark 
Chapter72 of Catholic Financial Life. 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry.  Join us Thursdays 

from 12:30 to 2:00 pm in the Catechetical 

Resource Room.  Prayer Shawls are availa-

ble in the Parish Office.  Donations of yarn       

  (including partial skeins) are appreciated! 

 

The St. Mark Circle of Joy facilitates the distribu-

tion of staple food items and daily life necessi-

ties to those with temporary needs within the 

“area” of  St. Mark Parish.  If you or someone 

          you know is in need of assistance,  contact    

          the Parish Offices (715-359-5206).   All calls              

          are kept confidential.  

We are looking for some help trim-
ming bushes and trees around the 
church.  We will be starting at 
8:00am on July 28th. Please consider 
helping out, the more people that 
come the faster we will finish. 
Thank you!! 

 

 

Money Counters Needed: We are in need of 1 alternate money 
counter. Please call the parish office for more information. 
 
Church Cleaning: We are in need of 2 or 3 substitute church 
cleaners that would be able to fill in when needed. Please call 
the parish office for more information. 
 

August Fest - Save the date!  August 9th & 
10th. Raffle Tickets are now available in the 
gathering space in the back of St. Therese 
church or in the parish office. Much more 
information to come!  

 

August Fest Raffle: There is a misprint on 
the Raffle ticket under 2nd Prize, Packers 
vs Washington– date should be Sept. 11th 

                 NOT Nov. 11th. 

 

 

 

 

Saint Mark                       Saint Therese                    

Parish Announcements                       

New church directory for St. Therese Parish. Universal 
Church Directories will be here August 12-16 and August 20-
22. Sign up is easy and available now. Go to 
www.ucdir.com. Church code is wi406 and Church pass-
word is  photos. Every family that signs up will receive a free 
8 X 10 and a free directory. See the posters on the entrance 
doors of St. Therese church. Call the parish office with ques-
tions, there will be much more information to come.   

Director of Youth and Family Ministry Needed: 
St. Mark Parish is looking to hire a  Director of Youth and  

Family Ministry.  This person will empower young people 

to live as disciples of Jesus Christ in our world today.  

Draw young people to responsible participation in the 

life, mission, liturgy, and work of the parish.  Foster the 

personal and spiritual growth of each young person and 

promote Catholic identity.  For more information about 

this position call the Parish Office at 715-359-5206 or 

check he Parish website at smproths.org 

The family of St. Mark extends sympathies to the 

family of:  Harold Lyon who was laid to rest on 

Monday, July 14, 2025.  God grant Harold the 

fullness of Eternal Life. 

Precious Blood Rosary Litany: The month of July is dedicat-
ed to the Precious Blood of Jesus. The Knights of Columbus 
Council 4628 will be holding their annual Blood of  Jesus 
Litany and Holy Rosary. This event takes place every 
Wednesday at 6:00pm throughout the month of July.  .  Our 
first night will be July 2nd in the Mother of Jesus Christ 
Grotto behind St. Therese church. This will be our 16th year 
of saying the Holy Rosary at the Grotto.  Please bring a chair 
or blanket. In case of inclement weather we will meet inside 
St. Therese. We encourage all to come pray with us.  

http://www.ucdir.com


Religious Education Director: Mary Hart     
                                          

Registration for Faith Formation: now open for 2025-26!  
Registration materials have been emailed and mailed to 
families. We appreciate your early registration (at a discounted 
price) and look forward to walking with your child on their 
journey of faith.  Contact me if you are new to the parish 
or have not received materials by email.   
 

You are invited to be part of the Faith Formation Catechist 
Team!   We are grateful for the parishioners who have an-
swered the call to share the Good News of the Gospel Mes-
sage and our Catholic faith with the young people of our 
parish and invite others to join the catechetical team as a 
volunteer catechist or catechist aide.  Invite a friend to 
teach with you! 

You don’t have to be a theologian, just a desire to help the 
youth grow in their relationship with Jesus Christ and learn 
about our Catholic faith. Catechist training sessions are 
offered throughout the year. Contact Mary Hart at 715-359-
5206 or maryhh@smproths.org for more information and to 
volunteer.  

July 6, 2025   
Updated numbers will be in next weeks bulletin 
 

Adult      $7,149.00 $7,149.00 
Offering      $162.00 $162.00 
Mission    $ 
Restricted   $130.54 
Debt Reduction         $90.00 
 

Tithe Budgeted per Week  $9,461.54 
Received this Week                 $7,149.00  
                         $-2,312.54 
 
T                  
Received Weeks    $7,149.00 
Budgeted YTD   $9,461.54 
                  $ -2,312.54 
 
 
 
 

Inspired by the Spirit Campaign 
Goal:     $735,000.00 
Amount Received:  $576,745.07 

Diocesan Annual Appeal 
Goal:    $86,400.00 
Amount Received:  $37,705.00 
 

 

Faith Formation Summer News:  St. Mark and St. Therese                    

Saint Mark                       Saint Therese              

Parish Support                       

Religious Education Director:  Steve Martin 
 

Catechists Needed for our Faith Formation Program  
We really need your help!  Please consider sharing your faith 
with our children.  We have volunteer opportunities open for the 
coming fall sessions.   
Our Faith Formation program cannot serve the children in the 
parish without the help of volunteers.   If you have any interest in 
volunteering your time to teach, or if you would like more infor-
mation about the time commitment and responsibilities, please 
contact Steve Martin in the Religious Education Office. 
 

 
 

 

mailto:maryhh@smproths.org


Area Events 

 

August Fest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 WEEKS TO GO BEFORE THE BIG EVENT! 

Saturday, August 9th and Sunday, August 10th! 

August Fest Raffle Tickets                                                             

Pick up an envelope containing three packs of tickets on the table in 

the gathering space at church. Take an envelope or two of tickets to 

buy and/or sell. When returning the ticket stubs and payment, be sure 

to write your name on the outside of the  envelope.  Thank you! 

ATTENTION: There is a misprint on the Raffle ticket. 2nd Prize, the 

Packers vs. Washington game is Sept.11 NOT Nov.11, as printed on 

the ticket.                                                                                                            

Picnic Flea Market It is that time again to start saving items you 

no longer need and donate them to the picnic Flea Market! Items can 

be brought to the school gym starting Thursday,   August 7th and 

placed on the stage. No need to price items, that will be done all day 

on Friday. Reminder: We do not accept any electronics, televi-

sions, computers, etc. We also do not accept any clothing. For 

more information contact Donna Rule (715)571-5309 or 

drules@charter.net 

Bucket Raffle – We Need Your Help! 

August Fest is 3 weeks away! Time is getting short! We are looking 

for your raffle baskets! As in the past, items must be new. We ask that 

the basket have a minimum value of $25. 

Themes we’ve had in the past have included: household items, small 

appliances, party decor, home décor, children’s crafts, tools. Gift 

cards: restaurant, grocery store, gas, movie theater, hardware store, 

car wash, or even a spa! Maybe you can think of something we’ve 

never had before! 

Your basket can be brought to the parish office Monday-Thursday 

9:00 - 4:00 or Fridays until Noon. We would appreciate your basket by 

Wednesday, August 6th. If you don’t have a container for your item(s), 

we are happy to provide one.  

It takes parishioner participation and attendance to make August Fest 

a success! If you have any questions concerning raffle baskets, 

please call: Mary K. at 715-359-6044 or Margaret H. at 715-355-5631. 

Bakery Spin: Your Sweet Treats are wanted ! Cakes, 1doz        

cupcakes, 1 doz  brownies, 1 doz pastries, I doz  bars, 2 doz      

cookies, special breads, etc. Please bring your donations to room 

114 in school after 9:00am Saturday or Sunday. THANK YOU!  

Chicken Dinner:  ATTENTION PIE BAKERS! We are in need of 

those delicious pies for the chicken dinner. Please don’t forget to 

mark your calendars.   Also God has supplied us with lots of rain to 

grow those beautiful cucumbers, we are  in need of lots of them for  

the dinner as well. Thank you for sharing your wonderful baked 

goods and gardens with us!                                      



District Office 

Parish Staff 

Saint Mark                       Saint Therese              

Pastor: Rev. Janusz Kowalski (arriving August 12) 

Secretary: Lynette LaQua 

secretary@smproths.org 

Parish Phone: 715-359-5206 

Faith Formation: Mary Hart email: maryhh@smproths.org 

Bookkeeper: Les Huebner email: bookkeeper@smproths.org 

Musician: Mary Martin email: mmartin@smproths.org 

Parish Office Hours: Monday—Thursday 9:00 AM—4:00 PM 

        Friday 9:00 AM—NOON 

Pastor: Rev. Janusz Kowalski (arriving August 12) 

Secretary:  JoAnne Fraedrich 

secretary@sttheresecc.org 

Parish Phone: 715-359-2421 

Bookkeeper: Ross Larson ext. 103 

Music Coordinator: Lynn Hildebrandt 

Faith Formation: Steve Martin  email 

officeofreligiouseducation@sttheresecc.org 

Gate of Heaven Cemetery: 715-574-0598  

Eucharistic Adoration: Janet Juonie 715-573-0134 

Knights of Columbus: Mark Schaefer 262-225-3258 

Little Flower Council: Janet Juonie 715-573-0134 

Prayer Chain:  

Stewardship: John Meidl 715-907-1467 

Parish Office Hours: Monday—Thursday 9:00 AM—4:00 PM 

        Friday 9:00 AM—NOON 

NCES: Saint Mark                       

Newman Catholic Schools 

Pam Fochs-Principal 
 

July brings us exciting packages as we prepare for the new 

school year. Enrollment is still open for Newman Catholic 

Schools. Please consider giving your child or grand child the 

gift of a Catholic education.  

We will be needing assistance with our wood chips when they 

come in. The building and grounds committee will be backfill-

ing some low spots and we will then get our wood chips to 

spread. If you have a bobcat or another piece of machinery to 

help the process move forward, please call our school office. 

We will also be needing people with rakes to help spread the 

chips. More dates and times to follow. 715/359-9662 

Peace to you, 

 

 

 

 
 



LATTYAK  ELDER  LAW  LLC 
“L E G A L  S E R V I C E S  F O R  

A G I N G  O N  Y O U R  T E R M S ”  

JANET  M. LATTYAK ,  ATTY  
 

SC H O F I E L D  (715)  359 -8833  

 
Mid-Wisconsin Cremation Soci-

$980 Complete 

Schofield 

715-359-6488 

Custom 

Hardwood 

Millwork 

6703 Ryan Street ● Weston, WI 54476 
715-359-0748 ● Fax 715-359-2811 ● 

www.rjbfloors.com 

Parishioner 

 

 

 

Gate of Heaven Cemetery & 

Veteran’s Cemetery & Columbarium 

1399 Gate Of Heaven Drive  

Kronenwetter, WI 54455 

5907 Business Hwy 51 S 
Schofield, WI 54476 

 

Kevin Klasinski  
 

For All Your 
Insurance Needs 

 

715-359-8119 

903 Grand Avenue 

Rothschild WI  54474 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Sacred Heart Council #4628 
 

Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of the month, 

7:00 pm at St. Therese Parish 

Consider It Done! 

L&N Estate Services, 
Lee & Nelson Ewings - Own-

Onsite estate sales 

Consignment projects 

Buyout projects 

 
 

Prayer of Christian Unity 
Help us to be one, Lord Jesus, as 
you prayed to the Father.  
Gather us all to you, diverse in cul-
ture, gift, call, way of life, and per-
spective. May the love we have for 
you overflow into the love we have 
for each other. Amen.  
©LPi 

 


